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THE SOUTHWARK SCHOOLS FORUM
MINUTES OF THE MEETING
Thursday 5th July 2018
1.
Attendance and Apologies: See Annex A 
1.1
The Chair welcomed Maria Rodrigues, Headteacher of Newlands Academy as the representative for Academy Special Schools. The meeting was quorate.
2.
Declaration of Interests
Members were asked to declare any pecuniary or other interests they might have that were greater than the interests of other members of the Forum in any matter on the agenda for discussion. There were none. 
3.
Minutes of the Meeting of 22nd March 2018  

These were agreed as accurate 
4.
Matters Arising from Minutes 
4.1
The LA confirmed that non-formula funding by the LA for 2018-19 had been issued to schools. They also confirmed that other funding such as Pupil Premium will be issued shortly.

4.2
Other matters were in the relevant reports on the agenda. 

5. 
Dedicated Schools Grant 2017-18 Outturn
5.1
A report setting out the detail of the £4.1m overspend in the 2017-18 had been previously circulated to the Schools Forum. It was noted that this was still subject to scrutiny by the Council’s external auditors.
5.2
Once again the pressures were in the High Needs Block and the LA said that the proposed working group to review the High Needs Block would look at the LA options available to bring the budget in line. 

5.3
Additionally, the overspend by Summerhouse, which is run by the LA from de-delegated funds, is undergoing a fundamental review to see whether the current model of operation needs to be changed. In response to a question the LA confirmed that the annual budget was in the region of £1.3m.

5.4
The Schools Forum noted the report and agreed the LA’s proposal that the deficit be carried forward to 2018-19.

6.
Dedicated Schools Grant – 2018-19 and School Budget Update
6.1
The report setting out the May 2018 budget monitor for the 2018-19 Dedicated Schools Grant, (DSG) and the position regarding various de-delegated and centrally retained funds had been previously circulated to the Schools Forum. 

6.2
The projection was showing that with the carry forward of the £4.1m overspend from 2017-18, the 2018-19 position is, after allowing for the use of the contingency, an overspend of £9.6m which was caused by an in-year overspend of £6m in the High Needs Block which is not sustainable.
6.3
The report contained detail of the LA’s proposal for setting up specialist provision that would be a hub for adult disability in Southwark and would provide for young people in the 16-25 age range. It would require investment, would not break even until 2021 and the savings it would attract would “be mainly through future cost avoidance”.

6.4
The issues around the Early Years eligibility Portal were noted with the LA making alternative provision for capturing the data needed to determine the funding to be allocated to nursery schools. 
6.5
The Schools Forum noted that Special Schools did not want to participate in the Maternity scheme nor the Contingency Fund. 

6.6
The Schools Forum noted that LA Maintained Nursery Schools wished to participate in the Maternity scheme and the Contingency Fund. 

6.7
The LA reported back on the inaugural meeting of the High Needs Group that had met on the 14th May 2018. It will look at all the budgets in the High Needs Block and the LA will be carrying out benchmarking over the summer period. This will include transport costs. The Group will review and make a report in time for the December 2018 Schools Forum meeting.

6.8
 It as agreed that the LA needs to make representation to the London Councils association that represents the 32 London boroughs concerning the shortfall in funding. The outcome of Parental Appeals is not helpful as although much of the LA provision and Special Academies can meet the needs of EHCPs it appears that preference is being given in decisions for the young people moving to the costly independent sector.

6.9 
For those requiring Alternative Provision it was agreed that SILS could not meet all needs and so some non-LA maintained provision is needed.

6.12
It was noted the distribution of the government’s supplementary funding for LA maintained nursery schools would continue but be based on updated pupil numbers.

7.
Falling Rolls Fund
7.1
A report had previously been circulated to the Schools Forum.
7.2
The draft Terms of Reference for the Falling Rolls Working Group were tabled. It was noted that the LA will need to keep under review the primary schools that currently have high levels of surplus places with a view to reducing the overall surplus in the system. There will need to be a review of the split of funding between the Growth Fund and the Falling Rolls Fund as the latter may require additional funds to be distributed.

7.2
The LA confirmed that the fund is applicable to primary academies and the condition relating to being at the minimum rated as “Good” by OFSTED was a requirement by the DfE.

7.3
The Schools Forum agreed the Terms of Reference for the Group and that the Group consider the bid received.
8.
School Balances and Audit Report 2017-18
8.1
The Schools Forum commented that the use of averages is not helpful in carrying out their scrutiny function, especially when there are a small number of schools in the sector. It was noted that the number of schools in deficit had increased.

8.2
The Schools Forum expressed concern that in certain cases the judgements of the Audit reports were not the reality for those schools and the LA should review the specification that the internal auditors work to. 

8.3
The training proposed by the LA was welcomed and it was noted that many schools were now relying on buying in third party financial support – rather than it being in-house and as such the quality of that support can vary and often changes at short notice and so impacts negatively on consistency.

9.
Scheme for Financing Schools
9.1
The amended version had been circulated prior to the meeting and was agreed.
10.
Schools Funding Review Group

10.1
The Terms of Reference for this LA proposed group of the Schools Forum had been circulated. 

10.2
These were agreed subject to account being taken of the fact that a number of School Business Managers were not employees of the school but bought in commercial concerns employed on a part-time basis and as such do not have the breadth of knowledge required to assess the impact of any change to Southwark’s Funding mechanism.

10.3
The clerk was asked to ascertain by email who from the Schools Forum would be prepared to be a member of this group.

11.
Date of Future Meetings


 To be confirmed planned Thursdays for a 3.45pm start:
4th October 2018, 6th December 2018, 17th January 2019, 21st March 2019,
16th May 2019, 4th July 2019 (or perhaps 11th July)
Annex A
SCHOOLS FORUM ATTENDANCE SHEET 
5th July 2018
VOTING MEMBERS
	NAME
	CONSTITUENCY
	PRESENT

	Anita Gallagher
	Primary School Headteacher
	Yes

	Manda George
	Primary School Headteacher
	Yes

	Pia Longman
	Primary School Headteacher
	Yes

	Gregory Doey
	Primary School Headteacher
	Apologies

	Laura Johnson  
	Primary School Governor
	Yes

	Vacant
	Primary School Governor
	

	Rebecca Sherwood 
	Nursery School Headteacher
	Yes

	Simon Eccles
	Special School Headteacher
	Yes

	Nicola Howard

	Early Years – Private/Voluntary and Independent Settings
	Yes

	Steve Morrison
	Academy 
	Apologies

	Mickey Kelly
Simon Wattram 
	Academy shared
	No
Resigned

	Mike Antoniou
	Academy
	Yes

	Maria Rodrigues
	Special School Academy
	Yes

	Yomi Adewoye
	Pupil Referral Units
	Yes 

	Sister Anne-Marie Niblock
	Secondary School Headteacher
	Yes

	Kieran McIntosh
	FE SEN 
	No

	Catherine May
	Diocese Board
	Yes

	Betty Joseph 
	Trade Unions
	Yes


Senior Officers in Attendance
	Nina Dohel
	Yes

	Jenny Brennan
	Yes

	Terry Segarty
	Yes

	Russell Dyer
	Yes

	Dave Richards
	Yes

	David Cross
	Clerk


1
Schools Forum October 2018                       Item 5

